
From: Jodi J
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: General Comments Nov 4th City Council meeting
Date: Sunday, November 3, 2024 8:58:42 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

Good evening, Mayor, City Council and City Staff,
We as a community of mobile home residents continue to
be subjected daily to a denial of rights, further
deterioration of a senior park-lawfully under a senior park
overlay, intimidation, attempts at unlawful rules and
regulations, coercion in real estate actions for future
buyers and misuse of fair housing management, willful
attempt to appeal while arbitrating a second time and
willful intent to take more away from residents.
50 Pamela Drive intentionally went up for sale in
Youngstown as ALL AGE in caps. The realtor changed the
MLS listing the same day and then placed new flyers
without SENIOR PARK anywhere on it.
In addition, 45 Pamela Drive was listed as senior park and
then flyers willfully removed senior park as a parade of
potential buyers with young children viewing the listed
property.
This is the 7th property allowed to do this.
Enforcement in some capacity did take place as the ALL
AGE was removed but under MLS listing it still states
Youngstown is not a senior park.
Enforcement was not enough.
Some realtors lawfully listed other mobile homes up for
sale in Youngstown as a senior park after doing due
diligence and not just accepting the word of the property
manager.
Youngstown continues to tell potential buyers and realtors
this is an all-age park.



The intention and let’s be clear is to cross that 20%
threshold of all age ownership to circumvent the senior
park overlay zoning.
All of this in addition to the threat of closure looming over
every owner resident of Youngstown and Little Woods with
no resident control. Just recently posted in the clubhouse
is a potential closure letter dated in July but not the real
closure notification served on the city in June.
Little woods had to endure new rules and revisions 48
pages three weeks ago written only in English (residents
primarily Spanish speaking) where 25 new rules are against
the MRL and the state laws. Notably the demand to sign a
lease or face eviction is not lawful. The city’s own
ordinance under Rent stabilization does not demand the
signing of a lease.
While Little woods residents prepare for a second
arbitration on Nov 7th, we cannot stress enough the
hardship this presents to every resident. In addition,
residents learned last week that while a new arbitration
(2nd one since July decision) park owners are appealing the
first decision.
In addition, the Little woods residents learned that the
parking in place for them for years and years was removed.
Unlawfully under the guise of repair residents were never
allowed to resume use of parking until we notified
management that  residents were not legally notified for
such a change.
There is no doubt that the intent is retaliation, intimidation
and burying residents in legal bills flexing their muscles
that they have more money than our residents who have
always lived within their means
In addition, residents must worry about their closure
notice, their well-being and their right to live in a home they



own.
Hard working men and women and families being
harassed, intimidated who follow the law and the rules
while the park owners try any tactics to drive them out so
they can unlawfully raise the ground rents.
 

In Capri the unlawful taking of monies under the threat of
eviction has not been remedied yet. These residents
deserve credits back of overpayment and the demand to
pay what they don’t owe to stop.
Arbitration ended with a 0 award for the park owner of
Capri in August and as such they added money anyway
NOT allowed.
Not to mention that every right for 90% of the residents to
be under rent stabilization was violated and continues to
be violated.
Fear can manifest in many ways and no community or
fellow neighbor in our beautiful city should want to allow
greed or unlawful actions to prevail in Petaluma especially
against senior citizens (like your grandmothers or
grandfathers) or vulnerable residents who are not asking
for a handout but being self-reliant and living within their
means.
These large investment companies have one intent. They
seek to remove rent stabilization, to manipulate loopholes,
to intimidate residents to submission or simply to drive
residents out. In some cases that means drive them out to
the streets
The city of Petaluma courageously has not given up on
vulnerable residents seeking to maintain their rights as
owners of their homes.
Every resident knows that this is not easy on the city,



multiple lawsuits, endless attacks on their rights to enact
and protect the residents of Petaluma.
We know we live in a city whose actions carefully seek to
understand, seek to defend, enforce and strengthen.
We not only ask the city council and city staff to enforce
these laws and ordinances, but we ask our other
community members to see us and to support us in simply
living in peace in a home we bought, we maintain, and we
pay  ground rent.
 

It takes a village to stand up to any bully much less
multiple bullies and while the stress is substantial our
residents stand united in solidarity to stand up to these
bullies.
Laws are made to be followed for the protection of all.
Don’t let them drive us out.
 

Petaluma Mobile Residents United



From: Julia C
To: -- City Clerk; Kevin McDonnell; Michael Healy; Barnacle, Brian; Janice Cader-Thompson; John Shribbs; Peggy

Flynn; Karen Nau
Subject: Another instance where parking on D Street is necessary
Date: Tuesday, October 29, 2024 2:34:53 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Hello Council,

Yesterday another neighbor on D Street had tree work.  She lives on the side with no parking.  Her tree
company had to park on the opposite side of the street and carry large branches from many sycamore
trees across the street in traffic to get to their truck.  I stopped by early when they first started and took
these photos  The driveway was full of many large branches to be moved across the street by the time
they finished. This is not acceptable. So dangerous.   And trucks were passing by them. 

Another reason removing parking isn't working in this busy residential street. Someone could get
seriously hurt.

What do you think about this?

Regards,
Julia

Julia Cort   















College Students so as to School this nation to it’s…

Yes to it’s HiGHEST STATiON… POW WOW
California’s POW WOW to PEACE & Liberty
True Warriors must be EXEMPLUMS as we have at
times witnessed among Black Panthers, Warriors of
A.I.M…. Veterans for Peace & CODE PINK…..
Malcolm X’s grandson Malcolm Shabazz (Vegan) was
terminated for Gaining Traction bringing Black &
Brown Labor together on our West Coast working w
Al Rojas (Vegan)…( the 1% cannot allow this to
occur) for then the Anglos uniting w Asian Labor
then all FOUR shut down the insanity of bankers &
lawyers….
In accordance to the “HOPi Prophecy of Purification”
todays Youth be thee Most Powerful of All known as
the Warriors of the Rainbow Spirit….
The Light of Christ aka the Krystos Light is found in
the Hearts of all True Hearted Warriors thu –out Law
Enforcement so too every Car & Motorcycle Club so
too most Gangs… it be the Light of Spiritual Strength
& Truth & Love which has no room for any & all
Divisive Caca del Toro el Grande…
The New Jerusalem is beneath our feet Northern
California requiring the 40 Day Freedom Strike to
open while freeing Leonard Peltier and a Living
Document that originated thru the Matriarchel
Iroquois known as the US Constitution that frees
Law Enforcement to work for American citizens &
workers 1st time ever…









sometimes Sweet as surely as thee
Promised Land lays beneath our feet…
AHO




